
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

PO Box 47852•Olympia, Washington 98504-7852 

 

 

 

December 12, 2016 
 

 

CERTIFIED MAIL # 7008 1830 0002 8022 0755 

 

 

Richard Petrich, Vice President 

Planning and Business Development 

CHI Franciscan Health 

1145 Broadway, #100 

Tacoma, Washington  98402 

 

RE:  Certificate of Need Application #16-39 

 

Dear Mr. Petrich: 

 

Enclosed is Certificate of Need #1589 issued to CHI Franciscan Health approving the addition of 32 

acute care beds to St. Anthony Hospital in Pierce County. 
 

The certificate is not approval for any other local, federal, or state statutes, rules, or regulations.  Such 

a project may also need Department of Health approval for a construction plan and facility licensing or 

certification, as well as other federal or local jurisdiction permits. 
 

The Certificate of Need is valid for two years. The project must begin during this time.  If there is 

substantial and continuing progress, we may extend the certificate for one six month period.  For an 

extension, you must submit an extension request at least 120 days before the expiration.  You cannot 

begin a project after the expiration date. 
 

This decision may be appealed.  The appeal options are listed below.  
 

Appeal Option 1: 

Any person with standing may request a public hearing to reconsider this decision.  The request must 

state the specific reasons for reconsideration in accordance with Washington Administrative Code 246-

310-560.  A reconsideration request must be received within 28 calendar days from the date of the 

decision at one of the following addresses:  

 

Mailing Address:  

Department of Health 

Certificate of Need Program 

Mail Stop 47852 

Olympia, WA 98504-7852 

Physical Address:  

Department of Health 

Certificate of Need Program 

111 Israel Road SE 

Tumwater, WA 98501 
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